
 

 



 Notes from the Staff 
From the Pro Shop  
Golf Course 
What a July we've had. Rain, cold fronts, north winds, remnants from the Hurricane. No complaints here. The golf 

course is great. We've encountered wet conditions to dry conditions. We've been busier than I can remember. 

Please remember to call and get you a tee time for Friday's, Saturday's and Sunday's. It certainly helps knowing 

who's coming and when. 

 
“Congratulations to our 2024 Men's Club Championship” 
Championship Flight - Jordan Henderson - 71-65= 136 
First Flight -    Simpson Rushing - 76-76 = 152 
Second Flight - Chandler Phillips - 83-82 = 165 
                                       
 

August 24th - 25th - Inner Club Memorial Matches  
We'll be remembering Mike Crist in the 2024 Memorial Cup Matches 
Entry Fee will be $120.00 per player - Includes 2 Shirts - Lunch both days 
Deadline to enter is August 7th. The first 20 players to enter will make up 2 teams. 
Ryder Cup  
I'll Need your shirt size when you enter. Call the Pro Shop @ 903-677-3844  

 

 

 

 
 
 

 Great Shots!!  
June 17th -Brett Daniel eagled #3 - He hit the green in two and made the putt. 
Witnessed by: Richard Herring, Dan Mandeville, Bob Geatches and Chris 
Ingram. 
June 27th - Dave Garrett eagled #3 - He hit the green in two and made the 
putt for his eagle 3. Witnessed by : Mike Collins and Cliff McKenzie. 
June 27th - Stan McCurley eagled #12. He holed an 8 iron from 139 yards for 
his eagle 2. Witnessed by: Michael Tidmore. 
June 28th - Brett Daniel eagled #11-He holed it out from the sand for his  
eagle 2. Witnessed by: Dan Mandeville, Richard Herring, Lori Daniel and 
Chris Ingram 
July 5th - Lori Daniel eagled #3 - She hit the green in two and made the putt. 
Witnessed by: Richard Herring, Brett Daniel, Chris Ingram, Dan Mandeville. 
July 7th - Norm Normandin eagled #8 - He pitched in from just off the green 
for his eagle 3. Witnessed by: John Passmore, Don Lawyer and Mark Carroll. 
July 15th - Kelley Lee eagled #17 - He holed out from 72 yards for his eagle 
2. Witnessed by: Roy Greer, Andy Jones and Sambo Sewalt. 
July 23rd - Jim Shaw eagled #3. Hit the green in two shots and made the putt. 
Witnessed by: Mike Collins, John Trent and Cliff McKenzie 
July 27th - Neal T. Velvin aced #2 - Stroked a 5 iron in the hole. Witnessed 
by: Mark Ramsey, Ricky Hardin and Jimmy Brewer. 
Congratulations to all for these Great Shots!!! 

With August here that means cooler temps are getting   
closer. September 7-8 is the Ladies Club Championship. 
Tee off @ 9am. It is FREE to enter. Play your own ball.  
We will have some really nice ACC logo embroidered golf 
shirts for sale. (Winners get theirs free) along with lunch 
both days. Looking down the road… the “2 Jacks & 1 Jill” 
tournament is October 19th - 20th. Get your team together 
and get registered. Email Joyce Crist @ 
joycemc1951@gmail.com if you have questions or need 
help finding a team.  
 
We had a great showing at the ETWGA tournament at   
Cedar Creek CC last month. Deb Rounsavall took 1st Gross 
in Championship Flight & Colleen Millburg took 3rd Gross 
in Fourth Flight.  
Joyce Crist, Lyn Caldwell & Susan Gilliland also played. 
Great job ladies! Thank you for representing the Athens CC 
WGA!! 
 
We covered “Handicaps” in our last meeting. It was       
extremely educational. This next meeting we will cover 
“Course Management”. This will help shave strokes off 
your game. Come join us! Wednesday August 28, 530pm.  
 
See you on the Links!! 
Ellen Cox 
LMNO98@MSN.COM  
 

Tournament Schedule   
 
August 24th - 25th - Inner Club Memorial Matches Remembering Mike Crist 
September 2nd - Labor Day Scramble 
September 7th - 8th - Ladies Club Championship 
September 9th - 10th - Greens Aerification 
September 26th - 29th - PeaPicker Member- Guest 

Gaylord Walden  
Golf Pro 

Director of Golf 
Supervisor of 

Maintenance Crew 
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From the Golf Course 
Wow, hard to believe that we are already into August. Fortunately, we are getting closer to fall every 
day, and we have been blessed with moisture and cooler than normal temps for the last of July. 
The crew has done a great job with maintaining the course at a high level. The course was in great 
shape for the Men’s Invitational this past month and was a success. 1015 We have added a new nursery 
green next to the white tee box on number 10 and it is coming in nicely. This green was added by     
saving the aerated cores from the last greens aerification. The crew has also added a few new trees 
around the course. 
We will be aerating the greens for the last time later this month. Noah has also diligently sprayed  
annual weeds around the greens and course. The turf will likely turn yellow during the spray  
applications but will return to color within a few days. With this heat let’s try and remember 90 degrees 
in fairways, I promise we won’t wear out the concrete and the grass will be grateful.  Stay safe and keep 
hydrated and remember to fill divots and repair ball marks! 
 

Swing hard in case you hit it!! 
John Tarpley 
Golf Course Superintendent 

John Tarpley 
Golf Course Consultant 

From the Tennis Courts 
 

We really enjoyed Kids Kamp on July 23-26.  It was a lot of fun! We had 20 happy campers that played a lot    
of pickle ball and tennis.  
August 8th marks National Pickleball Day!!  To celebrate, ACC will host a men's and women's doubles          
tournament starting at 9:00 a.m. on August 8th. The tournament is open to players of all levels—beginners,     
Intermediates, and advanced. 1st place winners will receive a gift certificate.  
 
1) Please register by emailing afntennis@yahoo.com or texting 903.288.6193. 
2) Deadline to enter is August 7th by 7:00 p.m. 
3) Registration fee is $20 per player 
 
Our private and group lessons are Monday through Thursday starting at 6:30 p.m. If you want to schedule     
another time, please call me and we'll get it scheduled. 
 

If you have any questions or suggestions, please call me or come by the courts. 

 
See ya on the courts, 
Fernando 
903-288-6193 
afntennis@yahoo.com   

  

Fernando Navarro 
Tennis Pro 
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 Notes from the Staff 
From the Club Manager 
 

August already?   That means that summer is about half over.  On behalf of the staff, we hope 
you are enjoying your summer, whether on the golf course, on the racket courts, or at the pool. 
I want to give Alex and her staff a big shout-out for creating a fantastic kids' camp. Fernando 
and Gaylord showed the campers a great time on the course and the courts. The kids also made 
their own beach towels and peanut butter pie to take home to their families, had a foam party at 
the pool, and even made their own pizza for lunch one day. It is so important to me that the kids 
enjoy themselves while they are up here at the club. 
 
I also have a big announcement that I want to share with everyone. As you know, Chef Joe left 
us to spend more time with his family, and we wish him nothing but the best. After a daunting 
search, we have hired a new chef to join the Athens Country Club family.  Amanda (Max) French 
brings us strong culinary knowledge with a wonderful palate. When you see her, please introduce yourself  
and let her know just how excited we are to have her. 
 
Finally, I want to thank Donna Meredith, the President of the Athens Economic Development Corporation Board, 
and Elizabeth Borstad, our City Manager, for their guidance and efforts in helping the Athens Country Club, as we 
continue our support to local organizations in and around the City of Athens. 
 
As always, I need you to know we are not perfect, and I want and need your continuous feedback and support. Let 
me know how we are doing!  
 
Thank you for your continual support of your club!  
Jeff 
 

Jeff Jenkins 
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I SPY 
Find your number in this newsletter and      
receive a gift certificate good for  $50.00 Food 
Credit in the ACC Dining Room. Contact 
Kimberly at  903-675-8594 to claim your   
certificate. The number will be in a             
“non-obvious” place.  It will not be a time, 
page number, part of a phone number, etc.…  

 
We are sorry but Chris Kenner  

did not find his number last month. 

Advertising Opportunities for 2024 
Athens Country Club Hole Signage Advertising             

8" x 18" Sign with your company name, logo etc. 
We only have a couple of holes available 

Advertising cost : 
2 years - $550 
3 years - $800 
5 years - $1000 

For more information or want to secure your               
Advertisement  call Gaylord @ 903-677-3844 

From the Fitness Center Director 
 

Summer is coming to an end, school is starting, and we are now approaching a busier time of 
year. Don’t give up your workouts though! Take care of yourself and do something even if you 
have to change your schedule a little. Make time for it. Exercise is not only beneficial for the 
body, but is also important for your mind. Exercise causes your body to release endorphins and 
feel happy. Exercise will help you deal with stress better. Exercise will help you to think more 
clearly. So make time for it. Even two to three times a week will make a difference. Hope to see 
you at the ACC Fitness Center! 

Heather Shaid 
 

Joseph Harris 
Audra Laneri 
Billy Gurley 
Carl McAfee 

Kimberly Essler 
Lance Etcheverry 

Bill Woodley 
John Shaw 
Taylor Paul 



 General Information 
Athens Country Club  
500 Park Dr., P.O. Box 749  
Athens, TX 75751 
Phone: (903) 675-8594 
Pro Shop: (903) 677-3844 

 
Department Heads and Staff Contacts 
Jeff Jenkins   Club Manager 
jeff@athenscountryclub.org 
 

Stacie Windham   Controller, HR, Member Services 
stacie@athenscountryclub.org 
 

Kimberly Holloway   Accounts Receivable 
kimberly@athenscountryclub.org 
   
Amanda (Max) French   Chef 
chef@athenscountryclub.org 
 
Lupe De  La Cruz     
 
Alex Pinedo   Event Coordinator 
eventcoordinator@athenscountryclub.org 

 
John Tarpley   Golf Course Consultant 
 
Fernando Navarro   Tennis Professional 
(903) 288-6193 
afntennis@yahoo.com    
 
Danny Stokes   Asst. Golf Course Super. 
(903) 675-8594 
 
Noah Wheeler   Asst. Golf Course Super. 
(903) 675-8594 
 
Gaylord Walden   Director of Golf 
jgwalden70@gmail.com 
  
 

Monthly Statements    
Dues and charges to a member account, for goods and services, will be billed 
monthly, on or around the 25th of the month, coinciding with the date the Club’s 
books are closed for the month. All charges to a member’s account are due on  
or before the 10th day of the month following the month during which the 
charges were incurred. In the event that any monthly dues and payments for 
charges for goods and services is not received in the Club Business Office on or 
before the 15th day, then the member’s account shall be deemed late and the 
member shall be fined the sum of $100. 
 
Board Members  
Robert Gross                                 President 
Ernie Grubbs   
Steven Smith   Secretary and Treasurer 
Ed Gatlin   Golf & Greens Chair 
Marty Lindsey                                 
Alvis Sewalt  Membership Chair 
Debbie Godwin   
Shea Phillips  Vice President 
John McQueary 

Smoking Policy 
Smoking at ACC is limited to the 19th Hole Patio only.   
 
 
Kitchen Hours 
Our kitchen is open for menu orders: 
11 AM - 9 PM  Tuesday through Saturday  
11 AM - 3 PM Sunday 
 
Main Dining Room 
 
Lunch   11 AM - 1:30 PM 
Tuesday through Friday 
 
Dinner   5:00 PM - 9:00 PM 
Tuesday through Saturday 
 
Sunday Brunch                        11 AM - 1:30 PM 
    
Pool hours:                    Tues, Wed, Thurs  11-7 
                                            Fri-Sat 11-8 
                                               Sun 12-6 
 
 

Please Note: No hats or ball caps allowed during evening  
dinner service or Sunday.  Church attire and collared shirt preferred 

on Sunday in Dining Room. 
 
Main Bar and 19th Hole 
Menu Dining  11 AM - 9 PM     
   Tuesday through Saturday, 
   11 AM - 3 PM Sunday 
 
Bar Service  11 AM - 9 PM  
   Tuesday through Thursday 
   11 AM - 10 PM Friday and Saturday 
   11 AM - 6 PM Sunday  

    
 
 
 

 

IN AN EFFORT TO SERVE  
YOU BETTER,  WE GREATLY  

APPRECIATE ANY RSVP’S WHEN     
YOU ARE PLANNING YOUR MEMBER 

DINING 
 
 

Reservations can be made at: 
Kimberly@athenscountryclub.org  

or 903-675-8594 
 

mailto:stacie@athenscountryclub.org
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Please DO NOT park 
in the handicap   

parking unless you  
have a permit.   



 August 2024 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 
 
 
 
 
Queen Of 
Clubs 

2 
 
 
 
 
Seafood Night 

3 

4 
 
 
 
 
Sunday Brunch 

5 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Club Closed 

6 
 
 
 
 
Mexican Plate 
Special 

7 
 
 
 
 
Hamburger 
Night 

8 
 
 
 
 
Queen Of 
Clubs 

9 
 
 
 
 
Seafood Night 

10 

11 
 
 
 
 
Sunday Brunch 

12 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Club Closed 

13 
 
 
 
 
 
Mexican Plate 
Special 

14 
 
 
 
 
 
Hamburger 
Night 

15 
 
 
 
 
 
Queen Of 
Clubs 

16 
 
 
 
 
Seafood Night 

17 

18 
 
 
 
 
Sunday Brunch 

19 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Club Closed 

20 
 
 
 
 
Mexican Plate 
Special 

21 
 
 
 
 
Hamburger 
Night 

22 
 
 
 
 
Queen Of 
Clubs 

23 
 
 
 
 
Seafood Night 

24 

25 
 
 
 
 
Sunday Brunch 

26 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Club Closed 

27 
 
 
 
 
Mexican Plate 
Special 

28 
 
 
 
 
Hamburger 
Night 

29 
 
 
 
 
Queen Of 
Clubs 

30 
 
 
 
 
Seafood Night 

31 


